3

V.

For the best experience, open this PDF portfolio in
Acrobat X or Adobe Reader X, or later.

Get Adobe Reader Now!



http://www.adobe.com/go/reader


From: Jean Larmon

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: 2020 Missoula Budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 9:40:21 AM

Dear City Council Members:

I am very disappointed to see the budget allocations for 2020. Mayor Engen included funding
for riot gear, increasing the police department budget by $633,356, while only increasing
funds for housing/community development by $88,966. As a resident of Missoula, | do not
support this discrepancy in funding. We should be putting resources towards community
support, which will ultimately lessen our need for police presence in the community and better
support the people Mayor Engen is supposed to represent. More funds need to be allocated to
mental health services, substance use support, and affordable housing. Please reexamine the
budget and ensure that it actually reflects the Missoula community values.

Best,
Jean Larmon
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From: Leigh Griffing

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Budget documents update

Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 10:43:23 AM
Hello,

The Fire department presentation from last December has been added to the FY 21 budget

page: http://www.ci.missoula.mt.us/DocumentCenter/View/53389/Dec-11-2019-Fire-Dept-
Alternate-Response-Unit-Presentation

Thank you

Leigh Griffing

Finance Director

City of Missoula

Finance Department

435 Ryman Street, Missoula, MT 59802
tel 406-552-6122 * fax 406-327-2217

LGriffing@ci.missoula.mt.us
http://www.ci.missoula.mt.us/
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From: Danika W.

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: City"s Budget

Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 6:37:09 PM
Hello,

I am writing in regards to the city's budget. Confronting Missoula's struggles with
homelessness, drug addiction, mental health, and hunger with an increase in police funding is
inappropriate and will be ineffective. Funding does not need to go towards police riot gear, it
needs to go towards the mobile crisis response team, the affordable housing trust fund, mental
health services, emergency and transitional housing, local substance use support, and
promoting racial equity in public schools.

Thank you,
Danika Whitcomb
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From: Sarah Capdeville

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Concerns on city budget 2020
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 1:56:53 PM

Good afternoon,

My name is Sarah Capdeville, and I’m a resident of Missoula. I’m writing to express concern for the city’s proposed
2020 budget, which increases spending on law enforcement, with substantially less allocated to housing and
community development. Mayor Engen is quoted as saying he wants “to steer resources to appropriate responses to
folks struggling with mental illness, homelessness, hunger, poverty, addiction” and others, but | struggle to see how
this proposed budget moves progressively towards those goals. | believe that Missoula should invest in promoting
racial equity in our public schools, providing mental health services as well as additional and permanent funding for
the Mobile Crisis Response Team, additional funding for the Affordable Housing Trust Fund, emergency and
transitional housing, and community-based substance use support.

I do not believe that this proposed budget, with its increase in funding for law enforcement, reflects our community
values. | support investing in community health and wellbeing, which includes that of myself and my neighbors,
especially those who have been marginalized by the same systems seeing an increase in funding.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,
Sarah Capdeville
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From: AnnaMarie McCorvie

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: FY2021 Budget Proposal

Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 11:33:01 AM
Hi there,

My name is AnnaMarie, | am writing to express concern and shock at the proposed budget
increase for the Missoula PD in the 2021 budget. To increase police department funding in the
middle of a national movement reckoning with the harm that the police regularly do in our
communities is counterintuitive and does not reflect my values as a member of the Missoula
community.

| believe that a large part of why police departments perpetrate so much violence and harm is
because they wear "too many hats" so to speak. Our police officers are asked to intervene in
traffic accidents, violent crime, mental health crises, domestic disputes, and a whole slew of
other community issues, without the expertise or training to do so safely, effectively, and
without violence.

To begin to solve this issue I strongly encourage a budget amendment that re-allocates funds
away from the police department and to other departments that are more suited to deal with
these complex community issues. | believe that additional funding for mental health services,
affordable and emergency housing, and substance use support will not only be a better use of
our dollars but will also make our community safer in a way that additional funding for police
simply cannot.

Thank you for considering my comments,
AnnaMarie

AnnaMarie McCorvie
she/her/hers
annamarie.mccorvie@gmail.com || 303-358-4098
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From: Casey Dunning

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; John Engen
Subject: Following Up from Monday City Council Meeting
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 4:35:49 PM

Hello Missoula City Council Members and Mayor Engen,

| hope you are doing well today. | am following up from Monday’s City Council meeting. The
Housing Team with Common Good Missoula is celebrating the great steps that have been taken with
the Housing Trust Fund. We again, thank you for the amazing work you have done. That is not
empty gratitude, we spent time Tuesday reflecting on the great progress that has been made with
your leadership.

Our goal is to equip citizen leaders to effectively research and engage in the public sphere on issues
that really matter to them. At all times, we strive to do that with deep respect for all involved,
especially elected officials. If we are creating tension (as seems to have happened this past week),

it’s because we believe we need to. However, our goal is for that tension to be grounded in respect.

The Common Good Strategy Team is meeting next week to discuss how to move forward with our
engagement with our elected officials in Missoula.

Until then, | would welcome any feedback or thoughts you may have in response to Monday’s City
Council meeting.

Thank you,

Casey Dunning
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From: Lewis Black

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Mayor Engen"s budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 10:36:12 AM

Good morning Missoula City Council,

My name is Lewis Black. | am a Missoula city resident, and a Sociology graduate student at
the University of Montana. | am writing today to say that | do not support the Mayor's
proposed budget to increase police presence or investment in riot gear. My main reason for not
supporting this increase is that riot gear is another step towards militarizing the police force.
This step, as we have seen in other cities, leads to more police brutality, and higher levels of
conflicts between Law Enforcement and civilians. Recently, Missoula residents have shown
up in large numbers at peaceful rallies in support of more community resources and less
funding for police equipment.

Respectfully, I do not see how Mayor Engen can state, "...our budget is a reflection of
community values..." At this time, a $2.2 million budget for housing and

community development is disgraceful compared to the proposed $19 million for Law
Enforcement. | do not see how Mayor Engen can honestly say, "We can...and will continue to
steer resources to the appropriate responses to folks struggling with mental illness,
homelessness, hunger, poverty, and addiction..." if the proposed budget is giving priority
funds to Law Enforcement at a rate of almost 8 times that given to housing and community
development.

I am writing to ask the Mayor and City Council to readjust, and balance the funds to truly
reflect the community values of permanent funding for the mobile crisis response team,
increased funding for the housing trust fund, increased mental health and addiction services,
increased emergency and transitional housing to mitigate homelessness, and to promote racial
equity in public education.

Thank you for your time,

Lewis Black
Pronouns: He/Him//They/Them
University of Montana Sociology Graduate Student
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From: Josephine Parker

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Missoula City Budget 2020
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 11:30:14 AM

I, and many others in the Missoula community are not pleased with the possible increase in
police budget as proposed by Mayor Engen for the Missoula City Budget of 2020. Increasing
the police budget while investing less towards housing and community development does not
reflect our values as Missoulians. By investing more towards housing and community
development, we can provide positive change rather than disciplinary action. Due to the
current economic recession and the Corona Virus pandemic, many citizens jobs have been
negatively effected. Healthcare and social programs are simply way more imperative than the
police budget at this moment. At our core we are NOT a city that supports or is complacent in
a system that is proven to disproportionately effect POC communities and impoverished
communities. Mayor Engen and those on the City Council would make a reprehensible
mistake in investing more towards the police budget, especially in the social climate currently
associated around the American policing system. | hope that this is considered when moving
forward in deciding the Missoula City Budget of 2020.
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From: Zak Clare-Salzler

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Missoula City Budget Comment
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 10:17:03 AM

Good morning,

My name is Zak Clare-Salzler and | am a Missoula resident who resides in the Heart of
Missoula neighborhood. I saw allocations of funds in the proposed city budget and | am
appalled by the difference of allocated funds for police ($19M, $633,356 increase) versus
housing and community development ($2.2M, $88,966 increase). | am a data analyst at
Partnership Health Center and | work with the Criminal Justice Coordinating Council of
Missoula County. | can say from my experience with both of these groups that Missoula will
not benefit from a police budget that is nearly five times that of housing and community
development. Police are neither trained nor equipped to support the vast social service, mental
health, and substance use disorder needs of people in our community. Affordable housing and
access to social services will have a far greater benefit to our community than further
militarizing our police force.

This kind of budget disappoints me and only erodes my support of and trust in Mayor Engen
and the City Council.

Zak Clare-Salzler
(406) 531-4534
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From: Haley Erickson

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Missoula Police Budget Proposal: Community Values??
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 1:03:39 PM

As a tax-paying community member of Missoula for 5 years, | am not impressed with your
current budget plans. As Mayor John Engen stated, "...our budget is a reflection of community
values...", the budget that the City of Missoula is proposing to increase the police department
budget by $633,356 is not reflective of community values. Why do we need to increase police
presence and riot gear? This budget proposal does not reflect our community values, as | know
you have had an outpour of community members wanting to decrease the police budget. I do
not support the increase in funding the police. | do support the funding/ investment in the
services that promote health and the wellbeing of our community.

Instead of investing in the police, Missoula should invest in areas like permanent funding to
hte mobile crisis response team, additional funding for the housing trust, mental health
services, emergency and transitional housing, local substance use support, and for racial equity
in public schools.

Diverting funding from the police department to these areas would actually improve
community health. If you fund in these community areas, it would prevent police calls in the
first place. They would be less of a need for police. There have been countless times in which

I was driving past the Poverello Center or Reserve and there were more than 2+ police officers
addressing issues with homeless people. This would not be a continuous issue if there was
housing, mental health services, and substance use support. Sending police to "problems™ like
homelessness could be prevented in the first place.

I am severely disappointed because you do not represent the constituents of Missoula and our
community values. | urge you to listen to the folks that live in Missoula. We are crying out and
the Mayor and City Council are blatantly not listening. | will be contacting the City Council
members as well. Apply pressure on the Mayor to make the right decision.

I will see you at the upcoming budget meetings.

Haley Erickson
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From: emma covill

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Please Revise the New Budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 3:18:32 PM

Hello all City Council members,

My name is Emma Covill and | am emailing you to urge you to reconsider the increased
funding for the police department. | personally believe that even within the police department,
important things like the Crime Victim Advocacy program are being underfunded while new
showers, motorcycles, and riot gear are being proposed.

I think every officer should have to wear a body camera. | think that the investment in riot
gear, however, shows to our community that Black Lives Matter protesters are seen as the
threat, when they have been non-violent. Why does the police department need to invest in riot
gear right now when so many people are BEGGING for funds to go to more important
organizations?

I am appalled that the budget for the police is nearly $17 MILLION more than the budget for
housing and community programs COMBINED.

I am writing to ask you to close the gap. PLEASE increase the housing and community
programs budget significantly, and use some of the money proposed for things like showers,
vehicles, and uniforms, to do so.

Thank you for your time.
Sincerely,
Emma Covill



mailto:emmajacquelynn@gmail.com

mailto:Council@ci.missoula.mt.us




From: Kenzie Carter

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Proposed Budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 12:11:48 PM

City Council Members,
Mayor Engen is quoted as saying, "The budget is a reflection of community values."

Now, | am not sure what values you thought community members were communicating as we
protested the death of George Floyd and the over-policing of Black and Brown bodies, but a
$633,356.00 increase to the police budget was NOT it.

Now is the time where you put your money where your mouth is and funnel that money
towards:

Additional, permanent funding to the Mobile Crisis Response Team
Additional funding for the Affordable Housing Trust Fund

Mental health services

Emergency and transitional housing

Local substance use support

Promoting racial equity in public schools

This budget does NOT reflect our community values.
We do NOT support the increase in funding to the police.
We DO support investment in services that promote health and well-being in our community.

I expect this email finds you well and in a compassionate, justice-oriented mindset. Don't let
us down.

Best,
Kenzie Carter
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From: Sandra Vasecka

To: Leigh Griffing; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Re: Budget documents update
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 10:43:49 AM

Thank you Leigh!

-Sandy

From: Leigh Griffing

Sent: Thursday, July 23, 2020 10:43:22 AM
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Budget documents update

Hello,

The Fire department presentation from last December has been added to the FY 21 budget

page: http://www.ci.missoula.mt.us/DocumentCenter/View/53389/Dec-11-2019-Fire-Dept-
Alternate-Response-Unit-Presentation

Thank you

Leigh Griffing

Finance Director

City of Missoula

Finance Department

435 Ryman Street, Missoula, MT 59802
tel 406-552-6122 * fax 406-327-2217

LGriffing@ci.missoula.mt.us
http://www.ci.missoula.mt.us/
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From: rtuluu on behalf of david15816469963

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Re: Manufacter for test equitment from China, multimeter , oscilloscope , rangefinder , sound level meter,

spectrum ana
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 3:47:52 PM
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From: Aubrey Love

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Regarding Mayors proposed budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 1:27:51 PM

Hello Missoula City Counsel,

This is Heather Louviere, a new local in Missoula county. | am writing you today to tell you I don’t agree with the
Mayors proposal to increase police presence/ invest in riot gear.

My main reason, | was born and raised in Los Angeles, CA. | can tell you from personal experience growing up in
that environment that to militarize police would be folly. It only breeds distrust from civilians towards the police,
and actually escalates more altercations for the police if they were militarized.

Other states who have militarized their police have seen a huge increase of police brutality towards its civilians.

Recently there have been more residents showing up to peaceful rallies in support for more community resources,
and less funding for the police equipment.

I do not feel the Mayor Engen is listening to his people. Because he’s stated, “ our budget is a reflection of
community values “.

Mayor Engen is only prioritizing a measly 2.2million budget for housing and community development is
disgraceful, compared to the proposed whopping $19million for law enforcement.

Mayor Engen is mismanaging resources. I’m confounded by his statement, *“ We can... and will continue to steer
resources to the appropriate responses to folks struggling with mental illness, homelessness, hunger, poverty, and
addiction. “

If you’re going to make those issues a priority then the budget for law enforcement cannot be 8 times that given to
housing and community development.

I am demanding that the Mayor Engen and City Counsel readjust the revenue to reflect the community values Engen
has publicly stated, which are to permanent funding to increased mental health and addiction services, increase to
emergency and transitional housing to mitigate homelessness, and to promote racial equity in public education.

Sincerely Concerned,
Heather Louviere
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From: andrew miller

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Regarding the proposed budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 1:32:05 PM

Hello Missoula City Counsel,

My name is Andrew Miller, a new local in Missoula county. | am writing you today to tell you | don’t agree with the
Mayors proposal to increase police presence/ invest in riot gear.

Militarized police is a terrible move. It only breeds distrust from civilians towards the police, and actually escalates
more altercations for the police if they were militarized.

Other states who have militarized their police have seen a huge increase of police brutality towards its civilians.

Recently there have been more residents showing up to peaceful rallies in support for more community resources,
and less funding for the police equipment.

I do not feel the Mayor Engen is listening to his people. Because he’s stated, “ our budget is a reflection of
community values *.

Mayor Engen is only prioritizing a measly 2.2million budget for housing and community development is
disgraceful, compared to the proposed whopping $19million for law enforcement.

Mayor Engen is mismanaging resources. I’m confounded by his statement, *“ We can... and will continue to steer
resources to the appropriate responses to folks struggling with mental illness, homelessness, hunger, poverty, and
addiction. “

If you’re going to make those issues a priority then the budget for law enforcement cannot be 8 times that given to
housing and community development.

I am demanding that the Mayor Engen and City Counsel readjust the revenue to reflect the community values Engen
has publicly stated, which are to permanent funding to increased mental health and addiction services, increase to
emergency and transitional housing to mitigate homelessness, and to promote racial equity in public education.

Concerned local,
Andrew Miller
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From: Claire Carlson

To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Suggestions for Missoula City Budget
Date: Thursday, July 23, 2020 10:33:01 AM

Dear Missoula City Council,

My name is Claire Carlson and | am a graduate student, editor, and fellow citizen of Missoula.
I am writing to ask that instead of directing the city’s budget toward the police department in
order to increase their militarization, we instead invest in housing and community
development projects that can help make our city a safer, healthier, and more sustainable place
to live for us all. By funneling money to the Missoula police department, you are going
directly against the values of a community that believes our collective goal should be to uplift
the voices of the unheard and support those most vulnerable, not perpetuate systemic violence.
It is vital that projects and organizations that prioritize assisting people most at risk instead of
criminalizing them be funded in order to create a safer community. Examples of projects and
orgs ripe for funding are the Missoula Food Bank, the Poverello Center, and the Community
Food & Agriculture Coalition, to name a few.

Please, listen to the demands of your citizens. We do not want an even larger police presence
in Missoula. What we need is housing and community development projects that are given
proper funding instead of a measly fraction of what the police department is currently being
proposed to receive. Justice and equity in Missoula cannot exist if we are not protecting those
most vulnerable.

Thank you so much for reading,

Claire
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